
ST. GREGORY THE ILLUMINATOR ARMENIAN CHURCH 
6700 W. Diversey Avenue 
Chicago, Illinois 60635 

SENIOR WOMEN'S GUILD AUXILIARY ANNUAL REPORT FOR 1997 

Because of poor health and so few members, we had just one meeting in 1997. Our membership 
is down to 7 members. 

Our only activities were 1 Kufta Sale and refreshments for Easter Eve. A few members helped 
with the 23rd Annual Armenian Fest.. 

Our contribution in 1997 are as follows: 

$1,320.00 - 1996 Contribution to St. Gregory. 
$ 100.00 - for the purchase of a raffle ticket for the Annual 

Armenian Fest. 
$ 100.00- In Lieu of Flowers to St. Gregory for deceased members. 

Good luck was with us this year. We won the second prize of $3,000 at the 23rd Annual 
Armenian Fest. We invested this amount together with $1,000 from our savings account into a 
CD which matures on February 23, 1998. The balance in our Savings Account is $101.37. Of 
these moneys, 60% will be turned over to the Parish Council for our 1977 contribution .. 

Three of our members died: Ruth Aslanian, Lucy Karegian and Lucy Simonian. They will 
dearly be missed. 

We will continue to do our utmost to support St. Gregory in 1998. 

kl 
2/8/98 

Respectfully submitted, 

aW1 ~ 
Ann Arevian, Chairlady 


